
ORDINANCE NO.

AN ORDINANCE REPEALING AND REPLACING

ORDINANCE NO.

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHNG IMPACT FEES

ON NEW DEVELOPMENT IN THE CITY OF FAIRHOPE, ALABAMA

Be it ordained by the City Council (the "Council") of the City of Fairhope, Alabama (the "City")
as follows:

Section 1. Findings. In accordance with the Act, the City has been authorized by the
Legislature of the State of Alabama to adopt and impose impact fees on
new development within the City's corporate limits. In support the
adoption and imposition of such impact fees, the Council makes the
following findings:

(A) The City is a municipal corporation vested with a portion of the state's sovereign
power to protect and provide for the public health, safety, and welfare. The City is
authorized to adopt and implement comprehensive plans, zoning ordinances and
other land use regulations to assure its orderly development.

(B) The City is a fast-growing community of over 15,000 full time residents. In
calendar year 2005, approximately 490 new building permits were issued, and in
calendar year 2006, approximately 504 new building permits were issued.

(C) The City encourages development that will make the City a vital, attractive
community to serve both residents of the City and the substantial and significant
number of visitors who visit the City on a yearly basis.

(D) New residential and nonresidential development, however, imposes increased and
excessive demands upon public facilities. As demand for public facilities has
increased, funding sources for those facilities have decreased at both the state and
federal level. In addition, demand for new facilities necessitated by new
development impairs the ability of the City to maintain existing facilities because
funds must be diverted to construction or expansion of new facilities.

(E) The City's current Comprehensive Plan projects that new development will
continue and will place ever-increasing demands on the City to provide public
facilities to serve new development.

(F) Following the adoption of the Act by the Legislature of the State of Alabama, the
City engaged the consulting firm TischlerBise for purposes of preparing an impact
fee study. With input from the City, TischlerBise prepared an "Impact Fee Study"
for the City dated March 8, 2007 (the "Study").

(G) The Study demonstrates the monetary needs of the City in adding the additional
governmental infrastructure necessary to keep pace with the City's growth.

(H) In accordance with Section 7 of the Act, a public hearing was held on April 10,
2007 at City Hall to address the City's governmental infrastructure needs as a
result of new development. At this public hearing, a representative of TischlerBise
presented the Study to the Council and the public, and the public was given the
opportunity to provide comments.

(I) To the extent that new development places demands upon public facilities, those
demands should be satisfied by shifting the responsibility for financing the
provision of such facilities from the public to the development creating the
demands.
















